City of Dearborn
Board of Alderman Special Session
July 31, 2003

The Board of Alderman of Dearborn, Missouri met in special session on July 31, 2003 at 7:00 pm
in Robert S “Bob” Bryan Community Center, Dearborn, Missouri.

The following officers and city personnel being present: Mayor Pro-Tem Don Kerns, Aldermen
Pat Downing, Stacey Carter and Cole Reed. Public Works Alex Ball and City Clerk Cindy Atkison.

Citizens and visitors present: Karlton Nash and Tim Nash.
Mayor Pro-Tem Kerns called the meeting together at 6:30 pm.

Mayor Pro-Tem Kerns said he reviewed the revised plans and the elevation is in compliance with
the floodplain ordinance. Alderman Downing made motion to approve building permit for Nash
Fuels, second by Reed. Vote was 4 ayes, 0 nays. Motion carried.

Clerk Atkison informed the board financing rate with Ditch Witch is 7.25% for 5-year term with
monthly payments and Central Bank is also 7.25% for a 5-year term with choice of yearly or twice
a year payment. Alderman Downing made motion to finance the Ditch Witch Hydro/Vac with
yearly payments through Central Bank, and authorize Mayor Gaume to be the signor. Motion
made by Alderman Downing, second by Carter. Vote was 4 ayes, 0 nays. Motion carried.

Discussion on streets having overhanging tree limbs since recent storms and high winds.

Motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Downing, second by Reed. Vote was 4 ayes, 0 nays.
Motion carried.

Cindy Mk_@g?\, City Clerk Don Kerns, Mayor Pro-Tem
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